OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE
ANALYST: JEFF MUHM

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2025 Revised Budget Biennialized
	
	$16,868,046
	
	$498,904
	
	23.0
	
	4.5

	2026-27 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	($969,821)
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	(4.5)

	2026-27 Decision Packages
	
	$929,201
	
	$0
	
	(1.0) 
	
	2.0 

	2026-27 Proposed Budget
	
	$16,828,000
	
	$499,000
	
	22.0
	
	2.0

	% Change from prior biennium, biennialized
	
	(0.2%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, biennialized
	
	5.5%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund



DESCRIPTION

The Office of the Executive reviews departments’ work and develops policy options and strategic initiatives to assist the Executive and departments in fulfilling their missions. This office assists the Executive in implementing policy set by the County.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed 2026-2027 budget for the Office of the Executive is $16.8 million, a 0.2% decrease from the 2025 biennialized revised budget, with a net reduction of 1.0 FTE and 2.5 TLTs. The proposed budget transfers 2.0 FTEs and $576,000 in appropriation authority to the Office of Risk Management to perform customer service line duties, continues the current Care First (formerly Care and Closure) work within the Office of the Executive [increasing expenditures by $853,000 and adding 2.0 TLTs], and makes central rate adjustments.

KEY ISSUES

ISSUE  1 – DEPUTY GENERAL COUNSEL
The proposed budget would add an ongoing $547,484 and 1.0 FTE to the Office of Executive to support the wages and benefits for the Deputy General Counsel position. In March 2025, the Chief of Staff in the Office of Equity and Racial and Social Justice was transferred to the Office of Executive to serve in a new role as Deputy General Counsel. The Deputy General Counsel assists the General Counsel in providing legal advice to the Executive. 

According to the Executive, this transfer was necessary to review federal contracts, coordinate increased litigation efforts, monitor strategy in other significant County litigation efforts to ensure consistent legal positions between Executive departments, and advise on regulatory and budget compliance matters, etc., especially as required in response to the current federal administration’s initiatives. 












